COUNTY OF SAN MATEO COUNTY MANAGER'S OFFICE

December 30, 2016

John L. Maltbie County Manager/ Clerk of the Board

County Government Center 400 County Center, 1st Floor Redwood City, CA 94063 650-363-4121 T 650-363-1916 F www.smcgov.org

Dear Community Members:

As you are aware, in July 2016, the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) approved a six-month operational test of the Bayside Visual Approach into the San Carlos Airport. This purpose of this letter is to notify you that the FAA's six-month test will end on January 4, 2017.

The Bayside Visual Approach (BVA) was developed for use by Surf Air in an effort to reduce aircraft noise for approximately 140,000 residents living near the GPS approach into the San Carlos Airport. Since July 2016, Surf Air has used the BVA approximately 60 percent of the time when weather and air traffic conditions allow.

On January 5, 2017 Surf Air will resume flying the GPS approach into the San Carlos Airport while the FAA completes its analysis of the BVA. The FAA's analysis will evaluate the BVA based on environmental, operational, and community impacts and will include an opportunity to provide public comments.

We will continue to provide updates on the County website and through social media. We thank you for your interest in the six-month operational test of the Bayside Visual Approach.

Sincerely,

Mike Callagy
Assistant County Manager

Representative Jackie Speier, District 14 Representative Anna Eshoo, District 18 County of San Mateo Board of Supervisors Don Kirby, FAA – NORCAL TRACON Jim Lomen, FAA - SFO ADO Manager Dylan Krassensky, San Carlos Air Traffic Manager San Carlos Airport Noise Working Group Alex McIntyre, City Manager - City of Menlo Park Daniel Rich, City Manager - City of Mountain View David Brandt, City Manager - City of Cupertino Glenn Hendricks, Mayor - City of Sunnyvale James Keene, City Manager - City of Palo Alto Melissa Stevenson Diaz, City Manager - City of Redwood City Michael Lempres, Mayor - Town of Atherton Tara Peterson, Assistant City Manager - City of San Carlos Rich Newman, San Carlos Airport Association Carol Ford, San Carlos Airport Association Jim Porter, Director of Public Works Rochelle Kiner, Deputy Director of Public Works Gretchen Kelly, Airport Manager

